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Minutes of Meeting held August 3, 2022
Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners held at the Water Department, also broadcast live from the Spencer Water Department, 3 Old Meadow Rd, Spencer, MA. (Documents are on file at the Utilities and Facilities Office)

Members present:       Norman Letendre

Eben Butler

Member remotely:
Steven Tyler

Staff present:

William J. Cundiff, P.E., Superintendent 




Gregory Karpowicz, Chief Operator

                                    Kim Snyder, Sr. Clerk

Meeting was called to order at 5:00pm
Review invoices and signed vouchers
Signed monthly commitment

Vote to approve Meeting Minutes for July 6, 2022.

Steve made motion to approve July 6, 2022, minutes, seconded by Eben, all in favor, Norman.

Resident Concerns
· 11 Valley View Dr: Requesting approval to abate down to minimum charge due to meter malfunction. Eben made motion to reduce bill to minimum charge, seconded by Steve.
· 70 Pleasant St: Owner disputing $60 off/on fee. Eben made motion to dismiss the fee, seconded by Norman.
· 35 Church St: Owner is requesting to pay entire balance of $7,477.56 on Sept 3rd. Eben made motion to shut water off if not paid in full by next Water Commisioner’s meeting on September 7, 2022, seconded by Norman.
· 41 Old Farm Rd: Owner is requesting to make payment on August 22, 2022. Eben made motion to allow payment on August 22, 2022 with no late fees added, seconded by Norman.
· 10 Bell St: Requsting payment arrangment for July bill. Eben made motion to allow payment arrangement, seconded by Norman.
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Old/New Business
Update on Ongoing Projects:
· Water Department Roof: Currently prepared bid documents for the replacement of the membrane roof after multiple leaks have occurred. Still awaiting progress on  Filter Media Project.
· Meadow Road Filter Media Repair: Superintendent is working with Tata & Howard on an Application for SRF Funding this project.
· Meadow Road Well Cleaning: Received no Bids. As discussed, documents will be available Wednesday, August 3, 2022. The quotes/bids are due by Wednesday, August 17, 2022 at 10:00am.
· Moose Hill Tank Ladder Replacement: Project is substantially completed, awaiting Tata & Howard review of Pay Req and Potential Credit Change Order. 
Water Rules & Regulations Updates Discussion: Superintendent will work with Chief Operator and Steve Tyler to finalize edits. To be discussed at next meeting.
Water meter on Highway Sweeper: To be discussed at next meeting.
Bulk Water Rate for Pool Suppliers: Superintendent will draft a proposal for Bulk Water Rate to fill Pool Supply trucks. To be discussed at next meeting. 
Motion by Steven to move into Executive Session, seconded by Eben, all in favor, Norman. 

Roll call vote: Eben-yes, Steven-yes, Norman-yes
Following the conclusion of the Executive session the Commissioners will not reconvene in open session.

Roll call vote: Eben-yes, Steven-yes, Norman-yes
Public Meeting adjourned at 6:07pm. Motion by Eben, seconded by Steven, all in favor, Norman.
Roll call vote: Eben-yes, Steven-yes, Norman-yes.
The Board voted and approved minutes on 9/7/2022.
Respectfully Submitted,
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